The meeting was called to order after the special event on

History of Signal Processing.

Present were:

James D. Johnston - jj@research.att.com - vice-chair and acting secretary

Duane Wise - dwise@wholegrain-ds.com

Tim Murphy - tim@tuck.com

Vicki Melchior - Vicki.Melchior@nsc.com

Robert Bristow-Johnson - robert@wavemechanics.com

Ray A. Rayburn - RAYR@PEAKAUDIO.COM

Vijay Parsa - parsa@nca.uwo.ca

Jurgen Herre - hrr@iis.fhg.de

Christopher Dinneen - christophered@hotmail.com (visiting, did not

want to be a member).

The discussion centered on two issues, first involving what

kind of events the committee could run in the future. A list

was constructed:



 Filterbanks and filters



 Quantization and Noise Shaping



 Student outreach



 Using audio to teach DSP



 Turning Analog into Digital

The last seemed to garner the most enthusiasm, and was informally

proposed for the 113th conference. 

n.b. - If we are to do this, we need a volunteer to moderate/organize it NOW.

Ray R. suggested that we try to make it a hands-on kind of workshop, which

that was well recieved, assuming that the facilities and

software issues permit.  This would allow the attendees to try some

of the processes (dither, jitter, etc) after the formal presentations.

The subjects thought to be involved are:



 What is Analog



 What is Digital



 Quantization



 Jitter



 Aliasing



 Filtering

All of which would be discussed from the point of how the digital

version (more correctly the sampled, quantized analog of the original

signal) corresponds to the original electrical signal.  The level is

intended to be very tutorial, and we intend to at least somewhat

avoid mathematics so that people beyond the engineering side can

access the discussions.

There was then some discussion on examples that the SP committee

might add to a CD-ROM, in the same light as the CD-ROM issued

by TC_CAS, assuming that the sales warrant a second version.

The examples suggested were quantization, jitter, filter limit cycle

noise, and some others.  After some discussion, the committee

decided that a new CD-ROM, if any, should issue a call for material to

all of the TC's, if ROM space and work time permit, in order to make

a disc demonstrating more of the issues surrounding audio.

We decided to address the "new trends" via e-mail. If someone has

the previous trends document, I, for one, would like to see it, please,

and we should work from there for our new trends document.

I again note that we need a volunteer to run the workshop suggested

above.

The meeting was then adjourned by consent of all.

Jim Johnston

